May 6, 2025
Corinne City Council
Regular Session

Mayor Shane Baton called the meeting to order. Present were Mayor Shane Baton, Council Members Greg Harris, Tom Little, Karen Caldwell, Wade Layton and Recorder Kendra Norman.
Ann W. was excused from the meeting. 

Tom L. led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

A moment of silence was observed. 

APPOINTMENTS:
	A. Jed Shannon – was not present.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT:
Karen C. reported that the Fire Department responded to 8 calls in April, 3 of those calls were in city limits and 5 were outside. The department is continuing their training for wildlands and the new engine 82. Our old engine will be donated to the fire district and be placed in Deweyville. The exhaust fans and emergency egress should be completed by the end of June. The burn window is open until May 30th, a burn permit must be secured through Box Elder County before burning. The 4th of July parade route needs to be looked at and changed for safety reasons. Mayor Baton will sit down with Clint to reroute the parade. 
Mayor Baton reported that the Fire Department found a tender in Hurricane that looks like it might be a good one. Wade L. stated that the base should be getting another one soon that should be considered. 

APPROVAL OF PREVOIUS MINUTES:
Tom L. motioned to approve the minutes of April 15th as written. Wade L. seconded the motion. Motion carried with Greg H. for, Tom L. for, Karen C. for, Wade L. for with Ann W. absent.

MAYOR/COUNCIL BUSINESS:
	A. Animal Control – Mayor Baton reported that in June Brigham City will no longer be taking stray animals. The County was supposed to be working on a solution but as of now they have nothing. Greg h. stated he has reached out to Cache and Weber County’s to see if they would be open to an agreement. He is waiting on a response. The city is not set up to euthanize or adopt out any strays we may pick up. Karen C. stated she sent out letters to those who have not licensed their dogs or have expired vaccinations. There has been some confusion regarding the 3 year rabies shot. The city code requires rabies shots every 2 years. This needs to be clarified in the code so there is less confusion. Greg H. will look into it.

	B. Budget – Mayor Baton and the Council reviewed the current Capital Improvement list and discussed any upcoming equipment purchases and city improvements they would like to see accomplished this upcoming budget cycle. 
A public hearing was scheduled for June 17thto adopt the new fiscal year 2026 budget and the current fiscal year budget adjustments. 

NEW BUSINESS/REPORTS:
Karen C. reported that the Restoration Project was awarded the Tourism grant from Box Elder County for $15,000. This will help with the completion of the roof, bell tower and sofit. 

Mayor Baton reminded the Council the Fourth of July is quickly approaching and will be on the next agenda to begin discussions.

Mayor Baton reminded everyone that its almost time to declare your candidacy and run for city office. The Mayor seat and 2 council seats will be open. The dates to declare are June 1st – 7th 

Clean up is coming up next week. The dumpsters will be delivered on Wednesday May 14th and removed Monday May 19th. 

APPROVAL OF CHECKS:

ADJOURNMENT:
Tom L. motioned to adjourn the meeting. Karen C. seconded the motion. Motion carried with Greg H. for, Tom L. for, Karen C. for, Wade L. for with Ann W. absent. 

I certify these minutes to be true and accurate to the best of my knowledge. 


Kendra Norman



___________________________________________		________________________
Mayor Shane Baton							Date 
2

